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February 21, 2024 

Naming the New Walking Trail at Jack Smith Park to the Marilyn Hohstadt 
Mathews Trail 

BACKGROUND:  On June 28, 2022, City Council adopted Resolution No. 2022-52 which 
established a Policy for naming City-owned land, buildings and facilities. Mayor Janet Jernigan 
requested naming the new Jack Smith Walking Trail after Marilyn Hohstadt Mathews on January 9, 
2024. Marilyn Hohstadt Mathews was an educator for 40 years. Mrs. Mathews has been a big 
advocate for nature (including planting), walking and trails in the Needles community.  

On February 13, 2024 City Council adopted resolution 2024-10 officially naming the walking trail at
Jack Smith Park to the Marilyn Hohstadt Mathews Trail. A dedication sign will be ordered and 
installed.  

The walking trail exercise equipment is scheduled to be installed March 4, 2024 and the project 
completion is set for March 15, 2024.  
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